
 

 

 

    

 

    
         

          

        
 

  

     

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

             

            

             

             

          

          

       

 

            

             

           

                 

              

    

 

              

  

 

            

          

                

  

 

 

   

 

 

  

Luxembourg, 29 April 2021 

Information to the shareholders 
Credit Suisse (Lux) Systematic Index Fund Balanced CHF, 

Credit Suisse (Lux) Systematic Index Fund Growth CHF, and 

Credit Suisse (Lux) Systematic Index Fund Yield CHF 
CS Investment Funds 2 

Investment Company with Variable Capital under Luxembourg Law 

5, rue Jean Monnet, 

L-2180 Luxembourg 

R.C.S. Luxembourg B 124019 

(the "Company") 

Notice is hereby given to the Shareholders of Credit Suisse (Lux) Systematic Index Fund Balanced CHF, 

Credit Suisse (Lux) Systematic Index Fund Growth CHF and Credit Suisse (Lux) Systematic Index Fund 

Yield CHF (the "Subfunds") that the board of directors of the Company (the "Board of Directors") has 

decided to terminate the contractual relationship with Credit Suisse International ("CSI") as service provider 

designated to assist the investment manager of the Subfunds (i.e. Credit Suisse Asset Management 

(Schweiz) AG, Zurich (the "Investment Manager") by delivering the systematic asset allocation model for 

the Subfunds, with effective date as of 30 April 2021 (the "Effective Date"). 

Shareholders of the Subfunds should note that the above change does not affect the investment process, 

nor the investment policy of the Subfunds. In addition, Shareholders of the Subfunds should note that the 

separate costs amounting to maximum ten (10) basis points for the services rendered by CSI will not be 

charged anymore to the Subfunds as of the Effective Date and the total expense ratio of the Subfunds will 

therefore decrease by maximum ten (10) basis points. It is further not intended to increase the amount of 

the management fee applicable to the Subfunds. 

In view of the above, the Board of Directors considers this change to be in the best interest of the 

Shareholders of the Subfunds. 

Shareholders should finally note that, once the above changes enter into effect, the new prospectus of the 

Company, the Key Investor Information Document (KIID), the latest annual and semi-annual reports as well 

as the articles of incorporation may be obtained at the registered office of the Company in accordance with 

the provisions of the prospectus. 

Luxembourg, 29 April 2021 

The Board of Directors 
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